
Dear La Cima Families, 

I hope you have all had a good week since we last communicated via e-mail and phone dialer last week. 

We are now a couple days away from ending our first quarter. I want to thank you for your continued 

support through all of the challenges we have faced these past 6 months. We could not do this without 

you! 

I want to remind you of a couple things and give you some details on a few other items for when we re-

open in the hybrid model on October 12. 

 Tomorrow, October 1, we are opening up our campus from 3:00 to 5:00 PM for any new 

students to La Cima to pick up their schedule and look for classes. PLEASE DO NOT DROP YOUR 

CHILD OFF AND LEAVE. This is a quick informal time for students to find classes and see the 

campus. There will be no tours, but there will be someone in the downstairs and upstairs foyer 

to point students and parents in the right direction.  

o We are asking that people come to the bus loop foyer doors to enter campus.  

o We will allow approximately 15 families in at a time, ask them to locate the classrooms 

and then exit out the same way (different doors).  

o If there are more than 15 families at a time, we will ask families to wait outside until we 

can allow the next group in.  

o We are requiring masks on at all times to ensure the safety of everyone on our campus.  

o Teachers will not be available.  

o If you cannot make it, there are MANY adults on campus the first days of school to help 

students find their way around, so do not worry if you are unable to come.  

 We will be conducting daily temperature checks on students as they enter the main foyer, 

before they are allowed out onto the campus. All students will still enter the building from the 

same area. We have marked off the area with 6-foot markers to assist students in ensuring they 

keep their distance while entering the campus. To assist us in ensuring everyone’s safety, please 

check your child for any symptoms before sending them to school. If their temperature reads 

100.0 or above, we will be sending them directly to the nurse to be sent home. Thank you for 

your help in not sending children to school with any symptoms. 

 Here is the link to the district provided flowcharts used to explain some of our COVID-19 

procedures. These can also be found on our district website: 

https://www.amphi.com/site/default.aspx?PageType=3&DomainID=4&ModuleInstanceID=11&

ViewID=6446EE88-D30C-497E-9316-

3F8874B3E108&RenderLoc=0&FlexDataID=27630&PageID=1 

 Locker rooms will be closed for PE. Students will not be dressing out, as this enclosed space does 

not provide the proper measures to ensure safe procedures. Students will be carrying their 

backpacks with them, so they can keep deodorant with them. We ask that students wear 

uniforms in which they can participate easily, for example: no skirts and rubber soled shoes. 

 Uniforms are required when students at on campus. Please refer to the dress code policy on 

page 11 of your child’s planner or the email that was sent last week. Masks are required to be 

worn everywhere on campus. The mask does not have to match the uniform colors, but DOES 

have to be school appropriate. The same goes for students’ lanyards, if they choose to purchase 

their own. A lanyard will be provided for students to use. 

https://www.amphi.com/site/default.aspx?PageType=3&DomainID=4&ModuleInstanceID=11&ViewID=6446EE88-D30C-497E-9316-3F8874B3E108&RenderLoc=0&FlexDataID=27630&PageID=1
https://www.amphi.com/site/default.aspx?PageType=3&DomainID=4&ModuleInstanceID=11&ViewID=6446EE88-D30C-497E-9316-3F8874B3E108&RenderLoc=0&FlexDataID=27630&PageID=1
https://www.amphi.com/site/default.aspx?PageType=3&DomainID=4&ModuleInstanceID=11&ViewID=6446EE88-D30C-497E-9316-3F8874B3E108&RenderLoc=0&FlexDataID=27630&PageID=1


 The hallway lockers will also not be used this year to prevent students from congregating in the 

hallways. All hallways are marked for one-way traffic and students will be taught how to get 

from class to class with these changes.  

 Students will not be allowed to share supplies. We are providing a basic supply kit for all 

students on the first day, but ask that they keep them in their backpack and be very responsible 

in their use, as we are not able to replenish them on a regular basis. 

 If students did not check out a Chromebook to use during Remote Learning, as they have a 

device at home, we are able to provide a Chromebook for them to use during the school day. 

They will not be able to bring them home, but will have access to them to use while in-person. 

Please be sure to discuss safe transportation of Chromebooks with your child, as we are asking 

them to bring our Chromebooks back and forth with them to school. They are responsible for 

their safety. 

 


